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Notice of Annual General Meeting

Take notice that the Annual General Meeting of the Prince
George Golf & Curling Club will be held in the O.K. Room of
the Main Clubhouse Building, at the intersection of the Bypass
Highway #16 in The City of Prince George, British Columbia
on Wednesday, September 29, 1999 at the hour of seven o’clock
in the afternoon (7:00 p.m.) for the purpose of:

1) To receive and consider reports of the Directors and the
Financial Statement of the Society for the fiscal year ending
the 30th of April 1999 and the report of the Auditors thereon.

2) To appoint the Auditors of the Society for the ensuing
year.

3) To elect Directors to fill the vacancies created by the
expiration of the terms of office of Mr. Ron Phillips, Mr. John
Row and Mr. Greg Ames as well as any other vacancies which
may arise.

NOTES:

A) The Bylaws of the Society provide for seven (7) Direc-
tors who shall be regular members of the Society in good stand-
ing. The present Directors and their respective terms of office
are:

Prince George Golf & Curling Club
NOMINATION FORM

Date:

Dear Secretary:

We, the undersigned, hereby nominate

as a candidate for the Board of Directors, a position to be filled
by election at the Annual General Meeting of the above men-
tioned society scheduled for Wednesday, September 29, 1999.

Proposer Certificate # Proposer (Signature)

Proposer Certificate # Proposer (Signature)
I hereby consent to let my name stand for election to the Board
of Directors of the Prince George Golf & Curling Club as per

the above nomination.

Name (Print)

Date Received Name (Signature)

Accepted By Certificate #
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Art Robin
Ron Magrath
Greg Ames
John Row
Bud Burbee

-Term expires September 2000
-Term expires September 2000
-Term expires September 1999
-Term expires September 1999
-Term expires September 2001
Ron Phillips -Term expires September 1999
Vonda Hofferd -Term expires September 2000

B) Members to be eligible for the election to the Board of
Directors shall be nominated and seconded by written nomina-
tions delivered to the secretary at least five (5) days before the
meeting at which the election is to take place and such nomina-
tions shall bear the written consent of the nominee to accept
office if elected. In case of insufficient nominations being
received in the regular manner, nominations will be taken from
the floor at the Annual General Meeting.

Dated at Prince George, British Columbia, the Ist day of
August by order of the Board of Directors.
Art Robin

Financial statements for the year ending April 30, 1999
will be available at the front desk for pick up.

Investors

Group Junior Golf Report

The arrival of September, the shorter days and cooler weather
all point to the finish of the 1999 Junior Golf Program. Keenan
Hopson and Donna Bell have faced some tough competition
this past summer but their confidence will take them a long
way down the road to success. We all wish them luck, encour-
agement and support in the future.

Our junior members need to be honest with themselves. On
Monday nights, 9 hole rounds - a dishonest scorecard that gets
entered into the computer for a handicap affects their ability,
potential and future goals.

Thank you to the team captains who teamed up with between
5 - 7 players for a Texas Scramble. A 3-way tie resulted in a
putt off. 1st was Scott Loutit, 2nd was Michael Adey and 3rd
was Dillon Adey. It was enjoyed by all and we had repeated
requests to have a putt off more often.

We had 2 junior players sign up for the Ladies Simon. Donna
Bell (6th) and Erica Martinson. Great golfing!

Our Junior Nite Lite Tournament has been changed from
Friday, September 10 to Saturday, September 11.

I would also like to thank Marcia, Darrel, Wes and Denis
for a successful 1999 season. We have a lot of great golfers
and I for one am looking forward to next year.

Vicky Schell

Lost Club

#9 Iron, Liberty-Linx was inadvertently left on #13 green
on Men's Night early in September of 1998. The club
belongs to a set of clubs that were a Father's Day gift a
couple of years ago. If you picked it up, a father and his
two daughters thank you. Please drop it off at the Pro
Shop. It would make dad and his girls very happy!
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President's Report

August breezes finally brought some fair weather and the
good ship PGG&CC started a turn to better times. OF course
.our operation is not a car-topper and turn arounds take time.

The golf course is finally in the “pristine™ condition that we
all had hoped for. Apparently, the type of grass that takes over
“old™ golf courses is the major problem with the time it takes
to recover from a “bad” winter. Murray and the boys have
done an admirable job in getting the most from what we have
to work with. Comments on the course from both the ladies
and men’s major tournaments were very positive.

There has been some concern about hosting the BC Men's
Amateur next year. Barring a natural disaster, this event will
go ahead. Reports from provincial officials and an outside
expert brought in to examine our turf confirm that our “track”
is as good as any that have hosted this tournament. Your sup-
port and enthusiasm is encouraged.

In response to everyone’s concerns, the board has decided to
re-instate the General Manager position. We will give prefer-
ence to a local candidate who is well versed in the problems
and opportunities the club faces.

Our Annual General Meeting is coming up quickly, With
that in mind and knowing your concerns, please plan to attend.
The club is looking for a “few good men and women” to fill
upcoming vacancies on the Board of Directors. If you have
ideas and enthusiasm and can spare one evening a month, please
consider running for a seat on the Board. Having served for 6
years, I will be stepping down from a commitment I really
enjoyed sharing with some very dedicated and hardworking

@ people.

The latest two reasons for the missing “president’s picture”:
1. Club can’t afford a new one.
2. Deliberately destroyed so no one would know who to hassle.

There’s a little chill in the evening air these days. Perhaps
that’s a reminder to all the curlers to break out the brooms and
organize the teams that will do battle while the snow flies.

Greg Ames

Golf News

The month of August is always important for competitive
golfers in the region as the club hosts its annual amateur tour-
naments for both Ladies and Men. All reports from the Ladies
Simon Fraser indicate that the event was a success. Reports
indicate quick rounds, quick results from the scorers (thank
you Mary Lund), and a good time as always. Thanks to Janice
Hodgins and her committee for organizing this year’s tourna-
ment.

The Men’s PG Savings Amateur was filled as usual and the
committee headed by Kevin Bowman did a super job of the
whole event. Every aspect appeared to be “smooth” to the
players. Here too, all participants appreciated quick rounds
and quick results from the scorers.

The kitchen and lounge staff were publicly recognized at the
conclusion of both these tournaments for the quality of the
food and for the efficiency and service to the members. We
would like to add our thanks for a job well done.

The Pro Shop staff play a critical role in the success of events
such as these, helping out the committee where needed, assist-
ing with the draws, announcing the starts, accommodating clubs
from out-of-towners, club cleaning, cart service and being a
general info center. Our thanks to Laurie and everyone else in
the Pro Shop for helping to make these and all the other tour-
naments such a success.

We would like to thank the sponsors of Men’s Night for the
month of August. They are:

@ Molson’s
® PG Savings

® Brownridge & Company
@ Pacific Western Breweries

Your position on the golf course is immediately behind the group
ahead of you, not immediately ahead of the group behind you.

Bud Burbee, Golf Director
Mike Jenkins, Club Captain

Prime Time Golf

The Club has decided to change the Prime Time hours for
golf on Saturday’s, Sunday’s and statutory holidays from 3:00
p.m. to 1:00 p.m. After 1:00 p.m., tee times will be available
to non-prime time players and the public.

ROYAL LEPAGE
I

Judy Black
613-9711

Silver Sales Award Winner 1997

Lockers

We are in the process of updating our locker files and we
are asking for the memberships' co-operation. There will
be a notice attached to each locker. We ask that you fill out
the form in its entirety and bring it to the front desk.

Again, we appreciate your help in this matter. Thank you.

FOR PROVEN SERVICE
AND RESULTS, CALL JUDY

Fist!
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Pro Shop News

The course is now in good condition but it seems like a short
season with the weather we have had. I would reluctantly like
to remind everyone of our WINTER GOLF SCHOOL running
from January 3, 2000 to March 31, 2000. This has become
very successful and has proven a great way to learn or improve
your golf game. Please sign up early as we have limited spots
available.

As you read this, the sign up sheet for the FINAL MEN’S
NIGHT is available in the Pro Shop.

In March 2000, Nizam Ali and myself will be hosting a golf
holiday to San Carlos, Mexico. Departure will be March 2
from Vancouver and is an all-inclusive package for 2 weeks.
The price will be $2100.00 can/per person and includes airfare,
hotel, meals, beverage, unlimited golf & taxes. If you are
interested, please talk to Nizam or myself. We will be making
arrangements for travel between Prince George and Vancou-
ver.

TIP OF THE MONTH

Lately I have seen a lot of people hitting some poor shots
around the green (chilly dips, etc.). Usually, this is caused by
a too long and too fast backswing that results in de-accelera-
tion at the ball. To correct this, take a slow backswing and
shorten it relative to the distance to travel and you will now be
able to accelerate through the shot for a better result. All golf
shots need to be hit with acceleration to be effective. Try this
tip: starting from the tee as you progress down the fairway, the
closer you get to the hole, the slower your backswing should

get. oo fess
Laurie Pierce

Rules Quiz

Question 1: Which is correct regarding a player taking relief

under the unplayable ball Rule?

a - He may not drop a ball nearer the hole than where the
original ball lies.

b - He must drop a ball in the bunker, if his ball lies on grass
covered ground in a bunker.

¢ - He may drop a ball within two club-lengths of the spot
directly under the place where it lies, if it lies in a tree.

Question 2: A player’s ball lies on a path that is covered
with wood chips. He removes some chips and then properly
takes relief under the obstruction Rule. What is the ruling in
stroke play? answers on the back page

FINNING

COUNT ON US
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Course Report

The following are the highlights from a brief report from
Jim Ross. This is for the benefit of our members and a more
detailed report is being prepared for the benefit of Murray
Kutyn and our directors.

Jim was at our course on August 11 & 12 to assess the con-
dition of our course and to offer recommendations on how we
could better prepare our course for the up and coming winter
season. Jim is with the Prairie Turfgrass Research Centre at
Olds College. He has previously worked as a golf course su-
perintendent and has been involved with the Research Institute
for the past 5 years.

The majority of the injury was a result of ice cover injury
that occurred during the winter and spring. Rainfall of Decem-
ber 8-10 created conditions where ice formed on many of the
greens which resulted in the damage. From our research con-
ducted at the PTRC last winter, we found that Poa annua (an-
nual bluegrass) began to rapidly decline after 30 days of ice
cover and by 60 days was completely killed. Creeping bentgrass,
on the other hand, is much more tolerant of ice cover and can
resist injury for more than 90 days.

Murray mentioned that those greens that completely cleared
of snow during the rain event came through the winter quite
normally. However, those greens that did not clear, iced up
severely and suffered considerable injury. Murray mentioned
that rain events were common and, in fact, had occurred three
times in the last seven years.

There are essentially three ways to deal with the ice. One is
to prevent an ice cover from forming by removing the snow
and ice as it builds up during the rain event. The second alter-
native is to remove the ice at around the30-day mark following
the rain. The third alternative is to prevent ice from forming
by placing an impervious cover over the turf prior to winter.
All three alternatives have their drawbacks.

Ice removal during the rain event is only possible if there is
sufficient time to remove it before it freezes to the putting
greens. Removing ice at the 30-day mark may expose the an-
nual bluegrass to very cold temperatures which will cause freez-
ing injury. The covers will only be effective if they prevent
water from entering through the covers or under the edges.
The expense of purchasing and installing the covers is also an
obvious drawback.

Besides injury caused by ice cover, freezing injury in the
transition period from winter to spring is a concern. From our
research, we also found that annual bluegrass was very sus-
ceptible to injury when subjected to cold temperatures that
were preceded by a warm period. Plants will lose their ability
to resist freezing injury if they begin to grow during this pe-
riod. At this point, we recommend to keep plants cold and
dormant until the risk of cold temperatures (-8 Celsius or colder)
has passed. In order to do this, an insulating material can be
placed under the impervious cover. This will keep the turf
cold and dormant, as well as protecting the turf from rain that
turns to ice.

We discussed a number of alternatives for insulating materi-
als that would be available around Prince George. No doubt
some experimentation would be necessary.




1999 - 2000 Curling Leagues & Rates

Curling registration starts Sept. 1, 1999.League Play begins
Oct. 1, 1999,

Welcome Package for all new curlers. 25% discount for
2nd & 3rd leagues (with 1st league being the most expensive.)
We thank you for ensuring all curling dues are paid in full by

G Registrations will be taken at the front desk. October 15, 1999,

Front desk hours are Monday to Friday 8:30 am - 6:00 pm
& Weekends 9:00 am - 6:00 pm.

We will be extending these hours for the following dates:

Sep 1-12 8:30am - 6pm Sep 27-Oct | 8:30am - 9:pm
Sep 13-17  8:30am - 7:pm Oct 4-8 8:30am - 8:pm
Sep 20-24  8:30am - 9:pm Oct 11-15 8:30am - 7:pm

After October 15, all registrations will be done through John
Thompson (Winter Sports Co-ordinator). Only cash or cheque
will be accepted for payment after October 15.

Curling Report

It’s hard to believe, but at the time of writing this, the curl-
ing ice in the new building will be almost ready to use. We are
hopeful that the First Annual Summer Bonspiel will proceed as
planned the last weekend in August and become a popular event.
The Superleague is planning to start an early round-robin for
those competitive curlers who want to get an early start. Regular
league play will start as usual in early October.

We are sure that most curlers realize that participation has
been declining over the past few years. This obviously affects
.revenue. With this in mind, the Finance Committee has rec-

ommended to the Board that we do not put ice into the old
building this year. This will result in a substantial cost savings
and with the curling numbers from last year we can accommo-
date all curlers in the new building if we make a few adjust-
ments in scheduling. It should be mentioned that nothing will
be taken from the old building and ice can be installed if curl-
ing participation increases. We are hopeful that the Scott Tour-
nament of Hearts will make more people aware of this sport
and increase participation. Also, the Curling Coordinator and
Curling Committee along with Curl BC and Curl Canada will
continue to focus on the promotion of curling as a fun, afford-
able sport.

There are five leagues that will be affected by having only 8
sheets of ice: Monday Men’s, Construction League, Friday
Mixed, Legion & Tuesday Seniors. In the case of Monday
Men'’s (44 teams) we are proposing that we alternate the 12
team overflow to Wednesday night; Construction League (20
teams) would also alternate 4 teams to Wednesday night; Fri-
day Mixed we would like to see alternate 6:30 and 8:30 which
would make a bigger league; Legion League (24 teams) would

ALT - Alternating times: 6:30 pm and 8:30 pm
ALL DUES ARE SUBJECT TO GST.

League Day Time Member Non-Member
Ladies Fun Monday Noon 110.00 140.00
Men Monday ALT 140.00 225.00
Seniors Rec  Tuesday 1:00 PM 110.00 140.00
Ladies Tuesday ALT 140.00  225.00
Juniors Wednesday — 4:15 PM 75.00 75.00
Tri Mill Wednesday ~ 6:30 PM 130.00 190.00
Seniors Wednesday ~ 6:30 PM 130.00 190.00
Open Rec Wednesday ~ 8:30 PM 130.00 190.00
Ladies Thursday 9:00 AM 110.00 140.00
Senior Thursday 1:00 PM 110.00 140.00
Construction  Thursday 6:30 PM 140.00 225.00
Superleague ~ Thursday 8:30 PM 140.00  225.00
Teachers Friday 4:30 PM 110.00 140.00
Mixed Friday 6:30 PM 130.00 185.00
Mixed Friday 8:30 PM 130.00 185.00
Little Rock  Saturday 10:00 AM 50.00 50.00
Open Rec Saturday 7:00 PM 80.00 110.00
ACT Sunday 9:00 AM 110.00 140.00
Legion Sunday 11:30 AM  110.00 140.00
Family Sunday 2:00 PM 110.00 140.00
Open Rec Sunday 7:00 PM 110.00 140.00
Spare Dues 85.00 85.00

gth year
on the

PURCHASE
OR

SELL
WITH

CONFIDENCE
KEN GOSS

\

TOP is
St "Always in Touch”

alternate at 9:00 Sunday or at 1:30 and Tuesday Seniors (22
teams) alternate either earlier or later at their choice.

We hope that the curlers will support these necessary changes

L\ST call anytime
but when you see the financial picture, we are confident you
will appreciate the need for cost reductions. Please contact Ken Goss

' Murray Kutyn, John Thompson or myself if you have any ques- ﬂﬂ 565-SOLD (565-7653)
@ tions. The Curling Office will be open by the time you get this M“ ®
message and on behalf of the club, we wish you a fun and d RVMK

successful curling season.

1679 - 15th Avenue
Prince George

Bus: 250-562-3600

Fax: 250-562-8231 /

Centre City Realty

Each office independently owned and operated

Ron Phillips k
Curling Director
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1999 Prince George Savings Men’s Amateur

This year’s tournament was a great success with everyone
involved having a great time. The weekend also included a fun
night sponsored by: Mr. R.R.S.P. Shel Jacobsen and Wendy's
with the money raised going to junior golf.

I would like to extend a few thank you’s to those who made
the tournament the success that it was. A special thanks to
Prince George Savings for their generous support again this
year. Also thanks to Mike Jenkins and Laurie Pierce who were
a big help from the beginning to the end. Also thanks to the
front office staff for all the help with the photocopying, entry
forms etc.

Murray Kutyn and his crew spent many hours in the week
before the tournament getting the course in great shape and did
and great job, thank you.

Congratulations to all the prize winners, but most of all to
our tournament champion Mike Legg who posted three very
solid rounds. It was great to see so many players in the hunt on
Sunday.

Overall Winner: Mike Legg

Championship Flight 1st Flight

1-Will Gilbert 224 1-Doug Engstrom Jr. 221 CB
2-Dave Gray 225 2-Marty Braun 221
3-Steve Venman 226 3-Eric Shiels 222
4-Carlo Calfa 227 4-Mike Gair 229
5-Chris Pederson 229 5-Jay Lazzarin 230 CB
6-Kevin Bowman 230 CB  6-Jarri Yrkki 230
2nd Flight 3rd Flight

1-Eric Moen 232 1-Perry Adey 239
2-Jim Kula 233 2-Phil Canaday 240
3-Wes Walker 237 CB  3-Dana Gorbahn 243
4-Rob Kuharski 237 4-Jim Chrobak 245
5-Mike Makin 240 5-John Hubler 248
6-Wes Pederson 244 6-Larry Ostanek 250 CB
4th Flight Sth Flight

1-Ken Van Horlick 246 CB 1-Vince Tuli 248
2-Matt Krawczyk 246 CB ~ 2-Pete Sherba Sr. 250
3-Teru Yamamoto 246 3-Darren Voyken 253
4-Joel Warnica 249 4-Ken Goss 254
5-Ralph Posteraro 253 CB  5-Duane Koslowski 255
6-Hugh Patterson 253 6-Mark Sankey 260

6th Flight
1-Rob Maidment
2-John Duncan

3-Mario Federucci

4-Brad Moore
5-Rick Debelser
6-Jazz Rosa

8th Flight

1-Jim Kennedy
2-Neil Gibbs
3-David Sordi
4-Dan Hoffman
5-Bob Pehota
6-David Hanning

K.P. Winners
Friday
#3 Mike Legg

#5  Gerry Hudon
#10 Rob Maidment
#12 Darren Voykin
#14 Jim Horswell

7th Flight

264 I-Tommy Valade 263
265 2-Gary Brant 267
266 3-John Sissons 273 CB
269 4-Steve Holmes 273
271 CB 5-Jody Mourad 275 CB
271 6-Tom Lane 275
289
291
292
294
298
299

Saturday Sunday

Pat Mourad Jim Laird

Kevin McConnachie
Rob Kuharski
Frank Peters

John White

Fun Night Winners
Long Drive Contest

1-Mike Legg

Putting Contest
1-Mark Sankey
2-Chad Johnson
3-Jim Chrobak

K.P. Contest
John White
Sieg Vogt

Giuglielmo Fois

Dana Gorbahn
Doug Engstrom
Rick Forrest
Dave Hanning

48"
67"
"

The fun night and other events raised $699.00 for our Jun-

ior golf program.

Thanks again to all of the volunteers and to everyone in-
volved who made this a great weekend. I hope everyone en-

joyed themselves and hope to see you next year.

Kevin Bowman
Prince George Savings Men’s Amateur Committee

Hidden Number

The winning number for the month of August was not
claimed. If you find your membership number hidden in the
Georgian, please phone the office at 563-0357.

(}niulyzl

Bob Sutton Realty Ltd.

Dick VIcCarthy

Buying or selling,
| will keep you informed

613-7122

Let me buy Air Viles for you!

1997 Silver Award Winner
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1999 Ladies' Simon Fraser

The 1999 edition of the Ladies Simon Fraser was a great
_success. My sincere thanks to my committee and volunteers
or their tireless cfforts. T would particularly like to extend a
Well Done™ to Mary Lund for the efficient scoring system
that allowed us to present the awards very quickly.

Sponsors are an important part of any tournament and 1 would
like to extend our thanks to the many businesses that have
supported us. I would encourage the membership to return the
favor and support these companies. I would also like to extend
thanks to Laurie, Jordan, Murray and their staff for a job well
done. Their time and effort was much appreciated.

Finally, I would like to congratulate Kim Cowburn on win-
ning her Sth Ladies Simon and to runner-up Betty-Ann Shiels.
Good golfing ladies! The following is a list of Flight, Low Net
and Team Winners:

Low Gross Low Net

Championship Flight
Sandy Plumb 161 Sylvia Larson 145 CB
Joan Hinkey 145 CB  Simone Charette 145
Donna Bell 167 Marg Clancy 146
Elaine Rogers 172 Laurel George 151
Sheri Senum 176 Marion Hausot 156
Tinka Vonteyserlingk 177 Linda Bentham 158
2nd Flight
Carol Brewster 175 Lynne Price 145
Josephine Donaldson 180 CB ~ Marcia Martinson 146

nne Dombowsky 180 Ann Martens 149
Carmen Murguly 181 Muriel Whitwham 150 CB
Marlene Verheyde 182 Bette Bishop 150
Marj Niehaus 183 Gwen Jenkins 155 CB
3rd Flight
Amy Ali 185 Lois Evans 143
Marie Wettlaufer 191 Kelley Hodgins 150
Edith MclIntyre 194 Kai Boyce 153
Hilma Pylot 196 Dawn Rosa 155
Arlene Boehler 198 Pat Dickson 159
Barb Arnot 200 Pat Sweet 160

1999 Golf Tournament Schedule

Sept 4/5 Sat & Sun PG Community Foundation Farr/
WIC Two Ball/Best Ball
11 Saturday Midnight Madness - PG Citizen
18/19 Sat & Sun  Weekend of Champions - Ladies
& Juniors
Ladies Final Day & Banquet
Scott Cup - Mixed
Final Men’s Day & Banquet

#f/@&/’d/ 7 bank You

Special thanks to our Landscape
Gardener Kirsten Latvala for keep-
§ 4 ' ing fresh flowers in the ladies'
washrooms during the summer!

21 Tuesday
25 Saturday
26 Sunday

4th Flight

Gerry Faulder 194 Gayle Magrath 144
JoAnne Hewlett 196 Nettie Price 150
Stacy Germaniuk 201 Donna Cameron 153
Louise Lissoway 203 Myrna McAlear 154
Sally Makin 204 Mary Simunac 156
Gwen Kwochka 205 Peggy Robertson 158

5th Flight

Cathy Cameron 193 Kathy Moen 142
Janice Hodgins 199 Toni Cole 147 CB
Christy Ubleis 205 Mona Wells 150
Nellie Dionne 206 Ruth Courtoreille 155
Rose Biddle 211 Shirley McMillan 159 CB
Vicky Schutz 219 Diane Crawford 160 CB
6th Flight

Wendy Wilson-Ali 211 Doreen Friesen 142
Erica Johnson 214 Elaine Beck 146
Helen Rohn 224 Vonda Hofferd 158
Marj Klassen 226 Carol Kluber 161 CB
Bonnie Weinard 228 Sandy Whitwham 161
Nancy Spensley 233 Audrey Linnes 162
7th Flight

Nancy Bynski 228 Georgette Martell 152
Anna Rainbacher 235 Hilda Hill 158
Gerda Korolek 242 CB  Leslie McPherson 162
Jeanne Clough 243 Ellen Lyon 164 CB
Lorraine Krauza 244 Joyce Strand 166
Nancy Mills 246 Linda O’Shea 168

Planning for the 2000 Ladies Simon has already begun. Sign
up now and enjoy working towards a bigger and better tourna-
ment. Call Janice Hodgins at 960-2204 if interested.

Thanks again to everyone for working, playing or just watch-
ing this year’s tournament.

Janice Hodgins
Ladies Simon Chair

From the Golf Course Superintendent

With both the Ladies & the Men’s Simon behind us, I would
like to take this time to thank my staff for a great effort over
the last month. Through what has been a difficult season, the
greens staff kept a keen focus on our overall objective which
was (o provide our members and guests with the best playing
conditions as possible.

One of the Prince George Golf & Curling Club’s greatest
assets is its staff and I am proud of the level of professionalism
displayed by the greens staff for this year and especially, the
attention paid to detail in getting the course ready for the Simon
Fraser Tournaments.

This was a true team effort involving all departments within
the Club and your efforts did not go unnoticed. Thank you!

Murray Kutyn
Golf Course Superintendent
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Court Rates for the 1999-00 Season
September 1, 1999 to April 30, 2000
Category Club Members Non-Members
Daily Rates 5.61 4+ 39 7.01 + .49
$6.00 $7.50 . .
—— > 80 + 20 3197 4+ 23 Prince George Golf and Curling Club
$3.00 $3.50
DAY PASSES . e
7:15am - 3:15pm %SSIOH Statment
Monday to Friday ) L., i :
25 Games 79.44 + 5.56 102.80 + 7.20 Qur mission is fo provide qua/lty
$85.00 $110.00 year-round recreational / social services,
PRIME TIME PASSES
5 Games 23.36 + 1.64 32.71 + 2.29 a[ues
$25.00 $35.00 . O _ ’
10 Games 46.73 + 3.27 60.75 + 4.25 We strive to be the pre-eminent provider
$50.00 $65.00 . .
25 Games 102.80 + 7.20 130.84 + 9.16 q'quaﬁtz"ﬂofantfcurfu'y. 5
$110.00 $140.00 We are committed to the satisfaction
$190.00 $250.00 . . " 5
MWe take pride in the prcfesszona/tsm
JUNIORS - half on all the above rates of our employecs.
L of our employ

2/

Walleyball $20.00 per court, per hour plus GST.

Set-up done by players, equipment provided Rules Quiz Answers
Answer to 1: ¢ - He may drop a ball within two club-lengths
of the spot directly under the place where it lies, if it lies in a

tree.

Please note that non-members who play with members do
not receive Member Rates.
If a non-member uses a member's punch card, it will be

punched twice. Answer ro 2: There is no penalty

SEPTEMBER - OCTOBER 1999

SUNDAY

MONDAY

TUESDAY

WEDNESDAY

THURSDAY

FRIDAY

SATURDAY

1

2

3

4

Men’s Night Farr/WIC Two Ball
Farr/WIC Two Ball Labour Day Ladies” Day Men’s Night Midnight Madness

12

13

14

Ladies’ Day

15

Men's Night

16

17

18

Weekend of
Champions
(Ladies & Juniors)

Weekend of 19

Champions
(Ladies & Juniors)

20

21

Final Ladies’ Day
& Banquet

22

Men's Night

23

24

25

Scots Cup (Mixed)

26

Final Men's Night

27

28

29

Annual General
Meeting

30

1

Curling
Wine & Cheese

2

3

8
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